
Minutes 4-10-2018 meeting 

 

Remember:  Ed Anderson Birthday celebration  Saturday April 21st from 2 to 5 pm at the Council Bluffs 

Airport. 

 

Ron Fox greeted the members as they arrived. 

 

Meeting started at 7AM (sharp) with VP Bill Treadway presiding over the meeting.  

 

Cati DeMasi with the Senior Center on S. Main was the Lee Cooper COD.  She presented the mission of 

the Center, discussion of the facilities, and the programs. 

 

Russ Raines read a newspaper article from 10/4/25 over 90 years ago.  The article was about a 

representative from Cosmopolitan Club being in town. 

 

Birthdays for April are Larry Taylor and Matt Schultz. 

 

Donation coming up is $5,000 Camp Hertko Hollow.   

 

Kent Stopak requested from the club, permission to move $10,000 out of the operation line item to the 

D.A.D account line item.  The vote was yes.  The funds do not leave the account, but is just being 

reported differently on the Treasurer’s Report.   

 

A membership meeting for April is still being planned.  Details to follow later this month. 

 

Next Pal’s event is scheduled for August 18th with a rain out date a week later, August 25th.  No location 

or event details were presented. 

 

The Schuster Family is getting funds donated for their D.A.D.   A previous gift of $750 to a D.A.D. hopeful 

has been withdrawn and transferred to the Schuster Account.  With the $750 already pledged to the 

Schuster Account this makes the CB Cosmo Club $1,500. 

 

VP Bill Treadway continues to write Grant Requests for D.A.D funds to be available for future 

individuals/families. 

 

Discussion on getting the Diabetes Unit to Oakland Foods in Oakland Iowa was discussed.  Additional 

thought is to have it available in the city of Oakland as well as the Foods Plant. 

 

Winner of the ticket drawing was LeRoy Lovely.  The winner of the “Nut” was not present. 

 

The Next Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday night, April 24th.  Greeter is Walt Coziahr.  Henry Mollett is 

providing a COD and/or BIO. 

 

Other Information: 

 

Nothing new on Bob Hansen (Pal Lois) at Risen Son.  Here’s hoping continuing recovery.   

 



Doug Moore and Arlo Burk attended the West Fair Board Meeting.   The Cosmo Club will be providing 

food for the Thursday, Friday, and Sunday night events as well as the Sunday morning/afternoon moto-

cross event. 

 

We also unloaded the new boxed popcorn popper into the shed next to the concession stand.  The 

popper needs to be unpacked, assembled, and tested.  Discussion of this will be at the next Fundraiser 

Committee meeting scheduled for Monday, April 23rd at 6:15 PM at the Spillway. 

 

Submitted:  Doug Moore – Secretary 

 


